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13th March 2020

Dear Parents,


Coronavirus

It is inevitable that the first item on the newsletter, following the press conference convened by the Prime Minister yesterday, should be about the Coronavirus.  As you will be aware, the advice is for schools to remain open and guidelines issued by the Local Authority reinforce this stance.

Acting upon the advice issued yesterday, you and your children must stay at home for seven days if you have a continuous cough or high temperature.

We have, as you would expect, drawn up an action plan should the school have to close. Teachers will be working from home and setting work on the front page of class webpages daily for the following day.  Tasks will be chosen from the list below:
· Reading - Online reading (Bug Club/Reading Plus)

· Mathematics -  Numeracy Workout, MyMaths, Purple Mash, TT Rockstars

· A weekly writing task 

· Email to parents asking about internet access and outlining the plan

· Teachers to communicate through class webpages, T2P and letters home on school website

· Parents to contact teachers via email (replies will be sent within 24 hours during the working week)

Please let your class teacher know as soon as possible if you are going to find it difficult to access online resources and we will do our best to assist.

Purple Mash

All our children will be bringing home an envelope this week containing their individual passwords for Purple Mash which is going to be used mainly to teach Computing and ICT.  These passwords have to be confidential (due to GDPR regulations).  It would be a great help to your children (and to us) if you sat with your children when they are logging in so that they build up independence (especially our younger children). This means that it would be better if their login details are not 
saved onto your computer, enabling the children to gain lots of practice logging on independently.
KS2 Liverpool Philharmonic Visit

Last Friday all the children visited the concert hall to take part in a concert aimed specifically at children aged 7-11.  Unfortunately, I was unable to attend, but received glowing reports from the teachers about the children’s engagement in the concert.  Mrs Kelly told me that the children sang in the group song with a great deal of expression and staff and children from other schools turned to look at them in genuine admiration. The coach drivers (one of whom didn’t know the most direct route back to school!) commented on the children’s good behaviour and politeness – well done KS2 – I am so proud of you!

David Houghton

I was unable to attend the concert last week because I was attending David Houghton’s funeral.  He was a governor at Twiss Green School for over twenty years – in fact he interviewed me for the Deputy Headship back in 1997 and again for the Headship in 2004.  He was very proud of being connected with Twiss Green and many of you will remember him teaching English at Culcheth High School.  The parish church was filled with people who had known David and the service itself was a true celebration of his life.  
Yours faithfully,
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